
 

 

Mr. Ambassador Alon Roth 
The Israeli Embassy in Oslo 
 
 
Dear Mr. Ambassador 
 
The Association of Norwegian Editors has 760 members in all kinds of Norwegian media outlets. Our 
main duties are to safeguard the professional interests and editorial independence of our members 
and ensure press freedom and freedom of expression. 

It is with great unrest and regret that we have registered that Israeli missiles on Saturday 15 May 
destroyed a building in the Gaza Strip where several major newsrooms were located. 
 
Based on the information we have received, the attack was carefully planned and targeted. The 
owners of the building, and thereby the tenants, were notified in advance and barely managed to 
leave the building before it was shelled and totally destroyed. 
 
Many Norwegian editors and journalists are upset that Israel implements a seemingly carefully 
planned attack on a democratic institution as the free media. 
 
We would like to emphasize that especially during armed conflicts, where the parties involved have a 
particular need to promote their own propaganda, it is important to ensure security and good 
working conditions for serious and independent news media. The attack Saturday is in direct 
violation of such an obligation, and we would like to know more about the background for Israel 
taking such a step. 
 
 
Oslo, 2021-05-18 
 
Associaton of Norwegian Editors 
 
Eirik Hoff Lysholm (sign.) 
President 


